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Village of Lake in the Hills Calls on Community for Input in Parks and Development Plans 
 
Lake in the Hills - The Village of Lake in the Hills is excited to announce its ambitious endeavor 
to update its Comprehensive Plan and create a new Parks Master Plan, aiming to enhance the 
community's recreational spaces and set a visionary path for sustainable development. 
 
Comprehensive Plan Update: Building a Vision for the Future 
 
Simultaneously, the Village is actively working on updating its Comprehensive Plan—a 
document that outlines the community's vision for development, land use preferences, and 
economic development goals. This comprehensive process will engage the community and local 
businesses, addressing local issues within the context of national and regional market realities. 
 
The update involves a thorough assessment of land use-related conditions, infrastructure, and 
economic factors, with an estimated timeline of one year. The Village encourages all residents 
and stakeholders to visit planninglith.org to provide feedback and stay informed about the 
progress. 
 
For inquiries related to the Comprehensive Plan update, please contact Director of Community 
Development, John Svalenka, at jsvalenka@lith.org. 
 
Parks Master Plan Workshop and Survey: A Call for Community Input 
 
In collaboration with Hitchcock Design Group, the Village will be hosting a Parks Master Plan 
Workshop at the Village Hall on February 7 at 6:30 p.m. All community members are invited to 
attend this interactive session, expected to last approximately one hour. The workshop aims to 
gather valuable feedback on park development and recreation services, focusing on priorities for 
the next five years and beyond. 
 
To ensure widespread participation, a survey will be distributed through various channels, 
including social media, the Village website, and key community stakeholder groups. The survey 
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can be found here and will be open from January 29 through February 23. The insights gained 
from these engagements will play a crucial role in shaping the future of parks and recreation 
services. 
 
For inquiries related to the Parks Master Plan, residents are encouraged to contact Director of 
Parks & Recreation, Randy Splitt, at rsplitt@lith.org. 
 
The Village of Lake in the Hills is committed to fostering a collaborative and inclusive planning 
process, ensuring that the community's voice shapes our future development. 
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